
BOARD OF EDUCATION 

Bernice E. Rivera, President Nohelani Etienne, Vice President 

Erica Brockmyer Princella Learry Cathy Lewis. Jamaica Miles Vivian Parsons 

June 1, 2023

Jackson Parker 
142040-80189504@requests.muckrock.com 
617-299-1832

Re: FOIL request received 

Dear Mr. Parker: 

This letter serves as a reply for your request for the following: 

OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTEI\IDENT 

Anibal Soler, Jr. Superintendent 

Lynne Rutnik, Deputy Superintendent 

Tel: 518-370-8100 Fax: 518-836-0997 

BUSINESS OFFICE 

Terrence Gillooley 

Chief Financial Officer 

518-370-8100 Ext. 40128

518-370-2898 fax

By way of background, on August 10, 2022, Governor Kathy Hochul signed into law Chapter 490 of the 
Laws of 2022 requiring a survey regarding instruction on the Holocaust within New York State public 
school districts. Through the survey, superintendents are required to attest that the district is teaching 
about the Holocaust appropriately as part of classroom instruction aligned with the NYS Social Studies 
Learning Standards and §801 of Education Law. 
In October 2022, Deputy Commissioner Angelique Johnson-Dingle sent a memo to public school 
superintendents including a copy of that survey and instructions for accessing and submitting the survey 
via the SED Monitoring and Vendor Performance System in the NYSED Business Portal. 
I hereby request all of the Holocaust Instruction Survey responses submitted since August 10, 2022. 

The requested documents will be made available to the general public, and this request is not being 

made for commercial purposes. 

Please contact me if you have any questions or require additional information. 

Sincerely, 

/ errrence

( �hief Financi r 
TG/st 

EVERYBODY COUNTS. EVERYBODY LEARNS. 


